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Wow! What a busy week of Christmas spirit! The children in key stage one
have performed their Christmas nativity to the whole school, and twice to
parents. What an absolute joy it was to see them shining like the stars that they
are. They have shown brilliant levels of confidence to perform in front of an
audience. They have made everyone very proud and the smiles on their faces
were priceless!

On Tuesday the whole school visited the panto in Grantham. They had a
wonderful time and came back full of laughter and happy faces. Apparently I
now owe Miss Hosmer ‘‘big time’ for the events that took place. I heard she
stole the show!

On Friday we had our annual Christmas Dinner and Jumper day. The children
looked great in their Christmas jumpers and enjoyed a school feast altogether
in the hall. Look out for the video on Instagram and Facebook!
                                     

Have a happy and safe weekend,

Mr Atter
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We have been contacted by the local press regarding
our improved Ofsted grading. Keep an eye out for local

reports. It is lovely to share our good news.
https://www.lincsonline.co.uk/grantham/news/school-

receives-improved-ofsted-grade-9344368/ 

Keep an eye on the local press!

Mon 18th Dec - 
 Carols around the Tree

2pm

Thurs 21st Dec - 
 Last day of term 2.

Wed 3rd Jan 2024 - 
 Firsy day of term 3.

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/


Little Hedgehogs Woodlands
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This week we have been very busy in Little Hedgehogs, we had
our Christmas stay and play on Tuesday morning, where we

enjoyed playing in the hall and each decorated a biscuit which
we then had as snack. We have had the glitter out and

decorated our own Christmas tree pictures and have made and
hung our wreaths up in nursery. Some of the Hedgehogs have
been practicing how to wrap boxes and tins and we then put

them under the tree as presents which made the other
hedgehogs very excited and they then had lots of fun opening

them all up.
   

Ottersadgers
This week has flown by, and Otters

have been super busy as always. We
loved the panto on Tuesday, as well as
watching the Woodlands’ nativity play -
we had some very proud big brothers

and sisters! We learned all about
shadows in Science, and created our

own Christmas inspired shadow
puppets. We have been completing

our non-chronological report all about
the USA, as well as completing our unit

on multiplication in maths. We have
also started preparing for Christmas,
with cards and Christmas music for

our TT Rockstars sessions!

Badger Class have enjoyed a busy week
working hard. We have enjoyed using a clip
from ‘The Grinch’ in order to help us write a
set of instructions in order to catch Santa. In
maths,  we have been using our times tables
to work on squared and cubed numbers as
well as using these facts to help us add and
subtract fractions. We have been following
the journey of the River Witham from it’s

source in South Witham to the river mouth
at Boston. In science, we have investigated

separation by evaporation. We have  placed
glasses of water in various places to see

where evaporation happens more quickly.
We also used a candle to heat salt water to
see how much salt would be left once the

water had evaporated. 
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Wow what a week we have had! Its been a busy but fun
filled one, on Monday we had our Nativity Dress

rehearsal, the children were super excited to show the
rest of the school our hard work. We are very proud of

them.
On Tuesday we went on a very exciting trip to the

pantomime, oh yes we did! It was so exciting to watch
Aladdin we had so much fun.

On Wednesday and Thursday we performed our Nativity
to our parents, the children were extra excited for this

one, we are super proud of the children for remembering
their lines and the words to the songs they have all been

absolute super stars!
To finish off a fun filled week we had our very own
Christmas jumper day and at lunchtime we had a

Christmas dinner it was delicious. It has been a very
busy festive week we have had a lovely time.

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
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Readers of the Week!

Attendance is something we celebrate each week in our
Celebration Assembly on a Friday. 

We are required to collate and update the attendance figures
for the local authority each week. 

Going forward we will be monitoring attendance closely to
ensure that we are hitting the targets given to the school by

the DFE.

The Wrap Club
In the wrap club this week the children
have continued sharing our Christmas
books and Christmas colourings and

activities. We have enjoyed lovely
festive hot chocolates, built a variety of
Lego including a little Christmas village

and had fun helping decorate part of
our grotto. We have also very proudly

set up our last festive table for the year
for our always club children.

   

Uniform and PE kit

Please can children
attend school in full

school uniform every
day unless it’s a PE day,

where they are
expected to wear their
PE kit, or plain navy t-

shirt, joggers or shorts. 
NO football kits or
generic tracksuits

please.

Some of our Badger children braved the
cold last week to take part in Bikelability to

learn how to ride safely on the road. 
Well done to those of you that took part

and battled the weather!

Well done to
Hollie!

Hollie has taken
part in a couple

of swimming
competitions
lately and has

won a
staggering 13

medals! All are
either silver or

Gold!

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
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We are excited to announce a special event taking place at our school on Monday 18th
December. We would like to invite you all to join us in singing Christmas carols around the

tree.
The carol singing will be a whole school event, bringing the school community together in

celebration of the festive season.

The carol singing will take place in the school hall. It will commence at 2pm. We kindly
request that you arrive a few minutes before the start time to ensure a prompt start.

Please note that you are welcome to take your children home directly after the carols if
you wish.

We hope to see as many of you there as possible. Let us come together to spread joy and
cheer as we sing beloved Christmas carols.

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/


It’s Christmas!!!

We would like to say a big THANK YOU
to Genie who have very kindly come

in today and given every single child a
chocolate Christmas treat!
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